March 18, 1997

Herbert J. Miller, Esq. 2555 M Street, N.W., Suite 500 Washington, D. C. 20037

Re: Records in the Possession of Herbert J. Miller, Esq.

Dear Mr. Miller:

Thank you for speaking with Carlotta Wells and me by telephone today. As we discussed, the Assassination Records Review Board would prefer to work with you on a cooperative and voluntary basis. To that end, we have decided that we will not immediately serve you with the subpoena duces tecum signed by Assistant Attorney General Frank Hunger. Instead, I am enclosing the attachment to that subpoena that lists the papers, documents, and records that we would like for you to make available for our review. In order to give you an opportunity to conduct a thorough search of your records, we will wait until April 7, 1997, for your response. If we have not heard from you by April 7, 1997, we will need to serve you with the subpoena duces tecum.

Please feel free to contact me at (202) 724-0088 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

T. Jeremy Gunn General Counsel

Enclosure